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14 July 2022 
 
Dear parents and carers 

As the end of the year approaches, I wanted to write out with some dates and information for the end 

of term, the summer holiday, and the start of next term. 

I hope you find the information below useful and that you and your families enjoy a relaxing, happy, and 

healthy summer holiday. 

We very much look forward to seeing everyone return in September. 

End of Term Arrangements 

Date Activity Detail 

Monday 25 July 2022 BUILD BONANZA 
Day 

Eligible pupils (based on BUILD points and 
attendance this year) will be at Melbourne Park 
to take part in the BUILD BONANZA as a 
reward for their excellent behaviour, attitude 
and attendance. 
 
Attendance will be staggered throughout the 
day for different year groups. 

Tuesday 26 July 2022 Last Day of Term Non-uniform day. 
 
Staggered assemblies will take place 
throughout the day for each year group to 
present certificates and awards. 
 
School will finish at 3.15pm 

Wednesday 27 July 2022 INSET Day  
 

Exam Results and Sixth Form Enrolment 

Date Activity Detail 

Thursday 18 August 2022 A Level Results Day 9am – 11am 
 
Futures will be on site to assist with university 
placements and clearing. 

Thursday 25 August 2022 GCSE Results Day 
Sixth Form 
Enrolment 

9am – 11am 
 
Futures will be on site to provide guidance on 
destinations. 

 
 

We believe in creating a community empowered with the qualities, 
skills and qualifications to enter the next phase of life with 

confidence and ambition. 
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Arrangements for the Start of Term in September 

Date Activity  Detail 

Friday 2 September 2022 INSET Day  

Monday 5 September 
2022 

INSET Day Additional opportunity for Sixth Form enrolment 

Tuesday 6 September 
2022 

Year 7 return 
Year 12 return 

8.45am start, 3.15pm finish 

Wednesday 7 September 
2022 

Year 11 return 
Year 13 return 

8.45am start, 3.15pm finish 
Year 13 UCAS Day 

Thursday 8 September 
2022 

Year 10 return 
AC3 and AC4 return 

8.45am start, 3.15pm finish 

Friday 9 September 2022 Year 8 return 
Year 9 return 

8.45am start, 3.15pm finish 

 

Summer Building Work Projects at NGA 

During the summer holiday we are going to be making some changes at Nottingham Girls’ Academy 

ready for next term. 

The ROSLA block, where pupils currently have drama, history, and 

geography lessons and where our pupils in the Alternative Curriculum 

groups study, is being transformed into our new Sixth Form Centre. 

It will have a brand new dedicated sixth form science laboratory, a large 

common room, a large study room and space for all of our Sixth Form 

lessons. 

At the same time, 4 of our PC rooms in the main block are being transformed into normal classrooms 

for humanities and English lessons and we will be replacing the PCs with brand new laptops so that all 

classrooms can be ‘PC rooms’ when required. 

Finally, a brand-new dedicated Drama building will be installed on 

our Active Yard. 

We are also building some new offices in our dining room block so 

that during the first half term the canteen block toilets can be totally 

refurbished, with 11 new toilets being installed. 

 

Behaviour and Attendance 

As you will hear from Mrs Turner-Ramadan in a separate letter, we are making some alterations to our 

behaviour policy. We will retain our focus on building positive relationships through praise and 

recognition and an ethos of providing our young people the opportunity to learn from their inevitable 

mistakes wherever possible. However, we are also launching the NGA Way for Behaviour and Attitudes 

which we hope will provide clearer expectations regarding manners, attendance and punctuality, 

classroom behaviour, managing conflict and uniform, as well as making clear the sanctions that will be 

awarded if pupils do not positively contribute to our school community by meeting these expectations.  

Please read the information carefully when it is sent. 
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Uniform 

As mentioned above, wearing the correct uniform will be a continued focus next year.  We believe that 

wearing our distinctive uniform gives our pupils a sense of ‘belonging’, helps foster pride in themselves 

and the Academy and removes issues arising from peer pressure or inequity. 

Our pupils are our ambassadors in the community. We therefore expect pupils to wear full Academy 
uniform when travelling to and from the school, at all Academy functions, on extra-curricular visits and 
when taking part in representative sport. 

Unlike some local schools, we are not asking you to purchase branded items of clothing for almost 

every aspect of the uniform. The schools that have made this choice, have done so to ensure that they 

have tighter control over what pupils wear, but we believe that it adds an unnecessary cost – particularly 

as the cost of living continues to rise. 

Therefore, our main uniform contains only two branded items – a purple (Key Stage 3) or black (Key 

Stage 4) Academy jumper and an Academy tie.  The rest (shirt, trousers, skirts, shoes) can be 

purchased from a huge range of retailers that supply school uniform (such as Asda, Tesco, Marks and 

Spencer, Next, etc). 

Piercings and Hair Colour 

This is also a useful moment to mention piercings and hair colour. 

If your child is going to have additional ear or face piercing this summer, please could you do that at 

the very beginning of the holiday so that piercings that are not acceptable in the school uniform code - 

we only allow one piercing in the bottom of the lobe of each ear and no other facial piercings - can be 

removed during the school day. 

Similarly, if your child is going to dye their hair an unnatural colour during the holiday, please leave 

sufficient time for it to be able to be returned to a natural hair colour for their return in September. 

Holiday Vouchers for Pupils Who Receive Free School Meals 

Nottingham City Council are providing pupils who receive Free School Meals with a £50 voucher for 

the summer holiday period.  Edenred will once again provide these, so please look out for an email 

from them with your voucher code. 

Kids Eating for Free or Less 
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Summer Holiday Club Information 

 

 

Parents can book places by visiting www.bookwhen.com/free-fun-and-food where all events 

are listed and further details provided. 

Yours faithfully 

 
Mr D Tungate 
Principal 

http://www.bookwhen.com/free-fun-and-food

